ST MARY'S CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL

BUCKFAST ROAD, BUCKFAST, TQII OEA



TEL 01364 642389 FAX 01364 644066 Email admin@st-marysrc.devon.sch.uk

Website: www.st-marysrc.devon.sch.uk



ΠΕWSLETTER - Friday 8th June 2018

Dear Parents / Carers

Dates for your Diary

Monday 11th June – Science Week Monday 11th June – Fernworthy Bikeability Wednesday 13th June – SRE meeting Yr5 & 6 15.45 Monday 25th June - Burrator Residential Monday 2nd July – Burrator Bikeability Wednesday 4th July – Yr6 Civic Award presentation Thursday 5th July – Abbey Storytelling Festival Friday 6th July – Summer / Enterprise Fayre Monday 9th July – SDCC Yr 6 Transition week Thursday 12th July – Transition am – all classes Friday 13th July – First Holy Communion service Monday 16th July – Burrator Play in a day Tuesday 17th July – Millennium Tea Party Wednesday 18th July – Swimming Gala Thursday 19th July – Choir – Three Trees Friday 20th July – Sports Day Monday 23rd July – Sports Day reserve date Tuesday 24th July – Leavers' Mass 9.30am Tuesday 24th July – Burrator Leavers' Assembly Monday 3rd September – Pupils return

FOSMs Meeting – This Monday

There will be a FOSMs meeting this Monday, 11th June, at Naomi Wigley's house. If you would like to attend the meeting, please could you let Naomi or Ellie Chew (or the School Office) know so that they can give you directions.

Burrator Residential Letter

If you haven't done so already, please could you return your child's SOE3 form for Burrator's Residential Trip. Thank you.

Piano Lesson

Mrs Sleath, who comes in to teach piano at St Mary's, has some spaces available from September. If you would like to know more, please ask in the office for a letter about music lessons. Thank you.

SPONSORED CYCLE FUND-RAISER

Anna Harris, who works at the Education Centre at the Abbey, came into school to talk to us about the work that her and her family are doing in Kenya. They visited a school for special needs children in Kenya and are now busy fundraising to help ensure that the school has water, equipment and a sturdy building to meet in each day.

After Anna had spoken to the children, the School Council met and decided that they would like to raise money for this charity. One idea that we have decided upon is to have a sponsored cycle ride, to see how many miles we can complete in one day and ask each child to bring in a donation. would like everyone to get involved so we are going to use a static exercise bike in school. For some children in Meldon and Venford, the bike might be a bit big so they could ride a scooter instead – unless anyone has a smaller exercise bike (or stand that could be used with a small bike) that we could borrow on the day. The event will be held on Wednesday 4th July and we hope that everyone will enjoy the event. There will be more details coming out about this next week.

ATTENDANCE FIGURES

25th May - 7th June 2018

Meldon	93.27%
Venford	96.67%
Fernworthy	97.83%
Burrator	91.72%
Whole school this week	94.67%
Year to date	94.91%

This year's target – 96%

Acts of Worship

The focus for the acts of worship and prayers in class next week will be "We need to make our love real by being true to God and to what we know to be right."

Асніечешепт Assembly

We celebrated the following successes in our achievement assembly this weeks:



Building Learning Power – Top Scorers!

Meldon - Conrad, Beatrice Fernworthy – Oscar, Ryan

Venford – Poppy W, James Burrator - Macie-Leigh, Emily

